
Debbie’s thoughts 
 
Welcome to our Grade 4 children and their 
families, who have begun a wonderful jour-
ney this week, formally commencing their 
preparation to receive Jesus in the Blessed 
Eucharist for the first time.  Our children 
and their parents will attend a special  
evening with our teachers, time that  
encourages everyone to explore this  
beautiful Sacrament together, preparing 
the children for a direct encounter with 
Jesus that will then be available for them to 
choose to renew throughout the rest of 
their lives. This weekend, families   
gather at our weekend Mass to allow  
parents to voice their commitment to  
helping their children to prepare for this 
pivotal moment in their young 
lives.  Hopefully, in looking at the  
Sacrament through the eyes of our  
children, parents, grandparents and our 
entire community will also find  
encouragement to treasure their own  
encounters with Jesus through the Blessed 
Sacrament with new, fresh eyes.   
 
I am constantly learning about our human  
relationship with God through my  
privileged vocation as Pastoral Worker for 
our parish, which, from time to time allows 
me honoured entry into the personal  
connections of those I visit, as they  
encounter God in many different ways. I 
recently visited an elderly lady who is  
preparing for yet another of our human 
encounters with Jesus, the face to face 
meeting that comes to us in our death.   
The lady’s family know that she is dying, 
and I am certain that she is aware of this  
herself.  She is tired, and she looks it.  It 
may not be obvious to us, but each week 
generous parishioners carry the Blessed  
Sacrament to the sick.  They carry the hosts 
in a pyx, and pray with those they visit  
before giving them Holy  
Communion.  Invariably, in my experience, 

no matter how sick the person may be, 
even seemingly unconscious, when the 
Lord’s Prayer is prayed, the sick person 
often responds in some way.  It may be just 
a flicker of recognition, but I know it is very 
real.  My friend, whom I have visited for 
nearly 10 years now, was unable to  
physically receive the host I carried to her, 
but I held the pyx close to her, and I 
watched her visibly relax in God’s direct 
presence, with a quiet, true peace that is 
such a privilege to witness.  I prayed the 
words we have spoken together many 
times now, and when I began the Our  
Father, she joined in with a confident,  
audible voice that truly surprised me.  I 
made the Sign of the Cross on her behalf, 
and her family came back into the room at 
that moment.  Her daughter took one look 
at her and said ‘wow Mum, Debbie should 
come every day!  You look wonderful!’.  I 
know that my presence was not the cause 
of the change.  In that moment, I knew with 
every fibre of my being, once again, the 
power and the dignity of the Blessed  
Sacrament.  This is the awesome potential 
that parents are helping their children to 
experience, through the simple  
preparations for their First Eucharists that 
will continue on over the next few 
weeks.  What a gift!   
 
May we all take the time to renew our  
relationship with Jesus in the Blessed  
Sacrament through the outstretched hands 
of our beautiful children. 

 
SPECIAL COLLECTION, 
 
CHAPLAINCY SUNDAY 
 

This Sunday is Chaplaincy Sunday.  Please 
help support the work of our Archdiocese’s 
Chaplains who minister to the most  
vulnerable in our public hospitals, prisons, 
youth justice system and who work with 
seafarers. 

 

Commitment Mass for our 
First Eucharist families 

Welcome to the families of children who are 
preparing for to receive their First  
Eucharist in June. We are praying for you. 

 
Forum—Impact of Child  
Sexual  Abuse & Pathways to  
Healing 

St Brigid’s Parish and the Lookout for the 
Safety of  Children Group will be presenting 
a forum next Sunday afternoon, which will 
include addresses by a psychologist, a social 
worker and a police representative,  
followed by group discussion.  All  
parishioners are encouraged to participate.  
Sunday 26th May 2 pm to 4 pm in St  
Brigid’s Hall.  The forum has been widely 
advertised in our local area.  Please pass on 
an invitation to anyone from our  
community and beyond whom you feel 
may be interested.  For more information, 
please contact the office. 

 

Australia’s biggest  
morning tea 
A fundraiser to support 
those affected by cancer 
 
Thursday 30th May at 10 am in St Brigid’s 
Hall.  Donation: $5.00, includes a cuppa 
and morning tea.   
 
Proudly supported by St Brigid’s Care Group   
Contact:  Fiona (0481 064 400) and Maree 
(0417 087 199) 

Please feel free to bring along a photo of 
someone whom you are thinking about. 

Plenary Council 2020 
The next stages of preparation are: 

April/May: The National Centre for Pasto-
ral Research collates and analyses all re-
sponses. A draft report is made with emer-

gent themes identified.  9 June: Pentecost 
marks the launch of the next stage of prep-
aration - Listening and Discernment - with 
the themes for national discernment an-
nounced.  St Brigid’s will continue to be 
informed and engaged with the stages of 
the Plenary Council.  For more info: http://
plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/  or speak to 
Elissa. 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR: 

All Victims of abuse and injustice 

Recently deceased 

Susan Sosic, Nathan, Marshall McLinden,  

Teresa Toscano, Rosa Toscano 

For those who are Sick    

Blake Smith, Trish Leahy, John Snell,  

Abby Sharp, Peter Munro, Baby Emmett Hysted, 

Megan, Bernie Jansen, Andrew Sharp,  

John, Glenn, Lyn Francis, Dorothy Barber, 

Maureen Fogarty, Fiona,  

Annie Preuss, Michelle Ryan, Damian, John, 

Robbie Ireland, Alison, Heather, Julie Bates, 

Garry Dettman, Bradley Jordan, Jeanette  

Henkel, Richard Galbraith, Annette Fromholtz, 

Debbie Huby, Geoff Lucas, Sandra Donkin, Marg 

Pomeroy, Dorothy Fraser,  

Carmel O’Hely, Glen, Ernst Fries, Fred Bullas, 

Fred Coullas, Mitchell Wilson, Evie Gleeson, Indy 

Dawes, Rade Krstic, Megan Williams,  Michael 

Christie, Michael Wood, Bill Howie, Jennie, Mi-

chael, Margo  & Stephen  

Youngberry,  Marie Hammond,  

John Mulholland,  Rhiannon Days, Val Savitt, Ron 

Garland, Jaz Nueber, Patricia Beggs, James 

Cooney, Robert, Mary & Gerard  

Bariola, Tilly Van der Zee, Albert Slawinski, Lydia, 

Joyce Slattery, Lawrie Field, Annie,  

Tim Jacobs, Debbie Ireland. 

FOR THOSE WHOSE ANNIVERSARIES 

ARE IN MAY 

Mary Nichols (01.05.09), Mary Slawinski 

(01.05.96), Brian Blake (4.5.17),  

Mavis McKenzie (06.05.07),  

Meldy Thompson (10.05.01),  Peter Hammond 

(16.05), Mark Bariola (11.05.99), Hesselina 

Weda (11.05.91), Margaret Brown (11.5.17), 

Ann de Groot (12.05.13),  Elaine Postlethwaite 

(13.05.14), Kenneth Cole (14.05.11),  Rev Fr 

Peter Youngberry (15.05.08),  Renato Bariola 

(16.05.14), Inocencia Flores (25.05.05), Fred 

Dame (26.05.08) and Joseph van de Linden 

We pray especially for those whom no-one 
remembers. 

PARISH GROUPS: 

FAITH DEVELOPMENT AND  

SACRAMENTAL PROGRAMS   

Anybody wishing to find about what 

Catholics believe, please contact Debbie, 

at the Parish Office.  Mob: 0448 664 731 

Catechist Program   Assists school 

aged children  to prepare to receive the  

Sacraments. Please contact Debbie for 

more information. 

Meditation Group  Mondays 9.15am  

- 10.15am  - Anna 5962 4308 

 

Care Group  

First Friday of the month  1.30-3.30pm 

 

Playgroup is not running at this time 

 

Hall Bookings   

Call Marie Snell 5962 3794 or  

Ed McGettigan 0417 175 538  

 
Youth-Led Mass 
All secondary students who would like to 
join the team are encouraged to contact  
Paula on 0423 508 355 for more info. 

Dinner at Darron’s Youth Team 

Secondary school students are invited to 

be involved in cooking and/or serving  

a 2-course dinner to those who are  

financially disadvantaged or socially  

isolated, as part of the Dinner at  

Darron’s Meal program organised by 

HICCI.   Contact:  Andrea 0417 088 231 

Next dates:  27th & 28th May 

 

Gospel & Life  

Next meeting: Tuesday 28 May, 2-3pm in 

the presbytery.  Elissa (97302813).  

 
COMMUNITY GROUPS: 

Family Drug Help 1st & 3rd Tues Lilydale 

1300 660 068 
 

“Vulnerable children of the World”   

Mary 5962 3287 

Men’s Breakfast  

1st Saturday of the month 

Pamphlets & Newsletters:   

If you would like to leave literature in the 

Church please check with the Parish Office 

beforehand.   

 

Lookout for the Safety of children:   

LOOKOUT is a local community group con-

cerned with keeping children safe from abuse 

and being there for adult victims.   

Next Meeting:  Golden Wattle House,  

Joffre St  on Monday 27th May, 1 pm 

 

CHILD PROTECTION 

TEAM  

Fr Arsenio Tuazon,  

Debbie Edwards,  

Paula Pearce,  

Denise O’Dwyer,   

and John Barrett 
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Weekly Mass Times 
 

1st Wednesday 7pm 
3rd Sunday 5 pm 

2nd & 4th Thursday Rosary 6.30pm 
St Aloysius’, Yarra Glen  

2nd,3rd,4th,5th Wednesday 7.30pm 
St Brigid’s, Healesville  

1st,2nd,4th,5th Thursday 9.15am 
St Brigid’s, Healesville 

3rd Thursday 10.30am 
Our Lady of the Snows,  

Marysville  

 

Roster 26th May 2019 

Reader: Jeffcott 

Communion: Gentle 

  Fromholtz 

  Edwards 

Cuppa: Volunteer 

Cleaning:   Oude-Meilink 

Counters:    Fritsche 

   

 

 

Upcoming Dates 
May 

 
19th 1st Eucharist Commitment 
 Mass 8.30 am 
19th Special Collection:   
 Chaplaincy Sunday 
19th Yarra Glen Mass 5 pm 
26th Parish Forum 2pm to 4 pm 
27th Dinner at Darron’s Prep 
27th Lookout Meeting 1 pm 
28th  Dinner at Darron’s 
 

 

 

Collections 
 

 
Healesville 12th may 
 
 Church:   $  505 
 Presbytery: $  273 

 
Yarra Glen 1st May 
 Collection $  140 
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